Core Working Group Agenda and Minutes for 8/24/17 meeting.
Attended by WG chairs of Applications, Core/Support, DS/SDK, Test/QA working groups.
Discussion and action items as a result of meeting in RED.
Old Business
SDK update
· Feedback provided by Cloud and others
· Requirements out for review (See Device Service Wiki page).
· Design forthcoming (Jim & Tyler)
· Refactor follows that
· Probably will not be able to refactor the SDK, redo all the device services by Oct 1
Action:  ask all with interest to review the requirements and provide feedback.  Are they straightforward and make sense.  See bottom of https://wiki.edgexfoundry.org/display/FA/Architecture--Device+Services+Microservices.
Project Management Tool
· Final discussion and decision
· Two primary choices:  GitHub Project Trello
Tony – Canonical heavy users of Trello; that said GitHub looks to be a purpose built competitor to Trello and may be better integrated to GitHub; could always switch to Trello if it doesn’t work.
Janko – Mainflux has used Trello, but learned that GitHub Projects looks to be competitive project and offers better GitHub integration.  Agree with easy to switch.
GitHub Projects accepted unanimously by the group.
Action:  Jim to get with LF to get set up.
Group request to setup both project wide and work group boards
Build/CI
· Checkstyles - Contributors page update with process for adding Google check styles to Java projects.
Item closed
· Build process updates (Docker containers)
Awaiting LF update of environment to Docker 17.05.  No other news.
· GitHub basics, branching, etc. Contributors page
Tony described GitHub Flow in mailer to working groups.
Unanimously adopted by the group.
Action:  Andy will take Tony’s write up and put in Contributor’s page on the Wiki.  Close this item after review of that page next week
· Versioning, etc. (Tony and Andy work) – workstream path and finalization
Action:  Tony owes alternate proposal for reaction – going out in mailer before week’s end.
Group to vote on this next week (assuming Tony +1 on his own work).
Tony:  Hesitate with regard to semantic versioning (e.g. – version x.y.z)
He favors simple versions 0.1, 0.2, … (significance based versioning) on micro services and then bump to 1.0 when major release.  This will be explained in mailer.
Jim:  Container question on this?  How do we version for containers for Barcelona release versus daily builds?  
Tony:  We may have to publish 2 sets (daily and stable).  Need to think about this more.
Keeping as a work item
Barcelona Demos
· No center stage demo
· Other demo needs?
IoTech – probably, but not sure what it will be yet?
· Dell UI ready for use (NDA required)
IoTech also building a GUI (delayed release based on subscription options, may be available for general use)
Brett – final count of booths – 10, with some space for 2 more
Reminder – next Technical Steering Committee Face to Face will be Oct 5th – the last day of that conference.  Venue still being worked.
Let us know if you want to attend so we have appropriate space.
Go Services
· Meeting on styles, guidance, etc. – Sept 15
· Have deeper dive meetings starting in Oct.
· Rocket Channel setup
· TSC informed of Go Preview (Jan 31)
New Business
Test/QA
· IoTech team nearing completion on test framework (integration tests) using Postman
Old Dell integration tests are now running within IoTech Jenkins environment.
IoTech is extending Dell tests into the other services (not just core data, metadata, command as Dell had)
Using Newman for driving tests (exported tests from Postman) from command line
Developing a Jenkins job (local to IoTech) right now
Will work with LF to move to LF Jenkins CI pipe
Also looking to automate performance tests (possibly footprint too)
Documentation generation on the list to TO-Dos as well

Other Business/Questions/Issues
Brad from Beechwoods:  Do we have TLS in export service?  Can his team participate in this development?
Janko – absolutely
Connected via email

[bookmark: _GoBack]Jim:  Request for streaming data in EdgeX is coming.  Stay tuned for more info and requirements.  We’ll have to figure out where to put it in the roadmap.
